
Committee of the Whole - April 1, 2019 

OPS-19-007   Amendments to Heavy Vehicle Prohibitions in the Heritage 
District 

Discussion took place regarding: 
• Niagara Regional Police
• removal of parking spaces
• buses and weight limit

Moved by Councillor Gary Burroughs that the recommendations contained in Operation 
Services Report OPS-19-007 be approved as follows: 

1.1  That Council direct staff to draft a Heavy Vehicle By-Law based on a maximum 
Registered Gross Weight (RGW). 

1.2    That Council direct staff to erect the regulatory signage necessary to support the 
proposed Heavy Vehicle By-law as soon as practicable. 

1.3    That Council direct staff to monitor the turning movements of large vehicles at the 
Front-Simcoe intersection and report back to Council after 3 months from adoption 
of the Heavy Vehicle By-law regarding the advisability of removing parking spaces 
from the Front-Simcoe intersection. 

DEFEATED. 

Council Minutes - April 8, 2019 

Report OPS-19-007 Report OPS-19-007  Amendments to Heavy Vehicle 
Prohibitions in the Heritage District 

Moved by Councillor Norm Arsenault, seconded by Councillor Bisback to defeat 
the recommendations of COTW and that the report be amended to include the 
updates from staff as included in the April 4, 2019 Information Report - 
Supplemental Information Regarding Report OPS-19-007. 

1.1     That Council direct staff to draft a Heavy Vehicle By-law based on a 
maximum Registered Gross Weight (RGW). 

 DEFEATED. 

1.2     That Council direct staff to erect the regulatory signage necessary to support 
the proposed Heavy Vehicle By-law as soon as practicable. 

 DEFEATED. 

1.3     That Council direct staff to monitor the turning movements of large vehicles 
at the Front-Simcoe intersection and report back to Council after 3 months 
from adoption of the Heavy Vehicle By-law regarding the advisability of 
removing parking spaces from the Front-Simcoe intersection. 

 DEFEATED. 

The recommendations contained in Report OPS-19-007, defeated at Committee of the 
Whole, were voted on and defeated at Council. Therefore the recommendations 
contained in Report OPS-19-007 were approved by Council. 
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